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COUNCIL
NOTICE OF MOTION

SUBMITTED BY COUNCILLOR:  Cr Peter Cox
COUNCIL MEETING: Ordinary Meeting 23 March 2017

| hereby notify of my intention to move the following motion at the

Ordinary Meeting to take place on Thursday 23, March 2017:

That Council authorise the Chief Executive Officer to undertake a trial
regarding the provision of residential parking permits for residents
within the Birtinya Regulated Parking Area (as per Map SLL5.3.1 in
Subordinate Local Law No. 5 (Parking) 2011), in an effort to understand
the potential implications associated with overflow parking in the
residential streets following the opening of the new Sunshine Coast
University Public Hospital and that the trial include the following:

a) residents being able to apply for up to two (2) parking permits
which allows for any vehicle to overstay the one (1) hour time
restriction within the Birtinya Regulated Parking Area; and

b) that residents be exempt from paying application fees for the
duration of the trial (until 31 July 2018); and

c) that residents are responsible for each permit issued and any lost
or damaged permit requiring replacement during the trial being
subject to a replacement fee as per Council’s adopted fees and
charges at the time.

16/03/2017

Councillor Date

To all Councillors and Directors

I hereby notify that Councillor Peter Cox intends to move the motion as shown
above at the Ordinary Meeting to be held on 23, March 2017.



Chief Executive Officer Date

COUNCILLOR COMMENT

The new Sunshine Coast University Public Hospital commenced a graduated
opening on Monday, 6 March 2017, with all additional services opening by 4
April 2017.

Residents residing within the Birtinya Regulated Parking Area have raised
concerns that the hospital opening will result in overflow parking in the
residential streets, therefore preventing residents, visitors and service
providers from having access to on-street parking.

In an effort to understand the potential implications and possible issues
associated with overflow parking in this area as a result of the new hospital
opening, it is proposed that a trial involving the provision of residential parking
permits be undertaken until 31 July 2018, which includes the following:

e provision of up to two (2) parking permits per property allowing a
vehicle to overstay the one (1) hour time restriction within the Birtinya
Regulated Parking Area; and

e residents being exempt from application fees for the duration of the trail
(until 31 July 2018); and

o residents paying replacement fees as per Council's adopted fees and
charges should any permit become lost or damaged.



